ALABAMA ARMY NATIONAL GUARD
STATE MILITARY DEPARTMENT
JOINT FORCE HEADQUARTERS
1720 CONGRESSMAN WILLIAM L. DICKINSON DRIVE
MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36109-0711

NGAL-FMO 4 May 2021

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Alabama State Facilities Board

1. In accordance with DOD Directive 1225.07, 6 Jun 2001 certified current April 23, 2007 and DOD
Directive 1225.8, 6 Sep 2001, the State Facilities Board convened at 0900, 22 April 2021, at the Joint
Force Headquarter, Alabama National Guard Armed Forces Reserve Center at 1720 Congressman
Dickinson Drive, Montgomery, Alabama 36109-0711. In accordance with DoD Manual 1225.08, effective
December 19, 2017, The Office of Chairman will be the Alabama Army National Guard (ALARNG)
Construction Facilities Management Officer (CFMO). '

2. Principal Members present for the Board included: COL Jeffery L. Desmond, LTC Robert J. Cook
ALARNG; Mr. James D. Olsen Army Reserves (USAR); COL Scott Vandenberghe , MAJ Adam Sanders
Alabama Air Guard {ALANG).

3. Thirty-six (36) projects were reviewed. Twenty-seven (27) new projects were recommended for
unilateral construction. Nine (9) new projects were recommended for joint construction. Thirty-five (35)
projects were deleted. Four (4) projects were added. Zero (0) projects were completed since last review.

4. The ALARNG identified 2 projects from the list as potential joint construction. The projects are for the
2024 Huntsville project ($17.5 million - FYDP) and the 2027 Troy project (TAG #1). The ALANG identified
1 project from the list as potential joint construction. The project is located in Birmingham, AL and
includes joint dining hall/chow hali renovations. The AL ARNG and the ANG will meet at a later date to
explore potential joint actions. The USAR identified 5 projects as potential joint construction. The projects
are for Birmingham MILCON coordination (36M — FYDP), Montgomery MILCON coordination, Huntsville
(Redstone — new AFRC). The United States Navy Reserve (USNR) was not present and did not reply to
the invitation. The United States Marine Corps Reserve (USMCR) was not present due to technical issues
preventing reception of the invitation.

5. For the consideration of the Board, the ALARNG presented one Operations and Maintenance project
for review, the renovation of Birmingham Oxmoor Facility that is a joint facility with the USAR. Existing
Facilities and Special Initiatives were reviewed with no comments.

6. The next Board meeting will be tentatively scheduled for Thursday, 21 Aprit 2022, beginning at 0900
hours. No other business was brought before the board and the meeting was adjourned at 0940 hours.

7. Point of contact for this memorandum is the undersigned at 334-274-4329 or email at
jeffery.| desmond2. mii@mail.mi
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